
Dear colleagues of Divison E, 

I hope you are all doing well. 

The IAUGA 2022 XXXIst has finished two weeks ago and here are a 
few news that I would like to share with you:  
 
IAU 2022 General Assembly 
 
The Division Days were a success. All speakers were present either 
remotely or in-person. The connectivity was fine and the online 
platform worked very well. 
 
Five out of the seven PhD Prize winners were present in-person and 
received their certificates at the end of the Division Days. Two of them 
attended remotely. All their talks were really encouraging and showed 
their strong compromise with research. 
 

 
PhD Prize winners holding their 
certificates. On top Camilla Scolini and 
Jenna Samra, both attending remotely.  
Below and from left to right: Cristina H. 
Mandrini (President Div. E), Munehito 
Shoda, Gopal Hazra, Prantika Bhowmik. 
Reetika Joshi, Souvik Bose, and Sara 
Gibson (past Div. E President). 
 

 
 
For those who have registered either remotely or in-person, all talks 
and posters will be available in the GA online platform 
(https://www.iauga2022.org) until 11 September this year.  
 
 
 

https://www.iauga2022.org/


Reminder: Announcement for deadline of Letters of Intent for 

2024 Symposia 

  

Please, notice that September 15th is the deadline for Letters of Intent 
(LoI) for scientific meetings to be held during the next IAU GA year, 
2024. 
These meetings will comprise 6 GA Symposia, 12 GA Focus Meetings, 
and 3 non-GA Symposia. 
You are encouraged to formulate ideas for these GA meetings with 
your colleagues. Please, read carefully the Rules & Guidelines for IAU 
Scientific Meetings before preparing the LoI 
(https://www.iau.org/science/meetings/rules/). 
The IAU looks forward to receiving your LoI. 
 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments on 
Division E activities. 
 
 
Cristina H. Mandrini 

https://www.iau.org/science/meetings/rules/

